Burnaby Tennis Club
Board of Directors Meeting Minutes
Wednesday, January 15, 2014
Present      
 Larry Melnyk – President                       
Graham Youde, Operations                                                            

 David Pel – Director at Large/Treasurer   
George McLachrie – Membership Director  

Susan Youde – Social

Val Cuthbert – Secretary
Barbara Dochery – Junior Development

Approval of draft agenda
Graham moved that the draft agenda be approved.   George seconded the motion.  Motion approved. 

Adoption of the Minutes from December 18, 2013  
George moved that the minutes be adopted.  Graham seconded the motion.  Motion approved.   

Business Arising from the November/December Meetings
· George did not receive any suggestions on ways to increase the membership of Burnaby residents. 

· Action:  Board members are to send Larry information on their positions for inclusion at the AGM.  Larry will send out an e mail to people.

Annual General Meeting/Retiring President’s suggestions for the club 
· The suggestion is to send out the Director Report’s ahead of time and then take questions from the members at the AGM.  Reports to be read out include Larry’s report, Glen’s report, Office Manager Report, Treasurers Report.
· The membership needs to vote on the change of year end for the Financials.
· There will be a focus on Board Member Elections.  There are a number of vacant positions to be filled. 
· Another agenda item is the feasibility study.
· Upgrades to the Club.  Larry feels that there are sufficient funds to do some upgrades to the clubhouse.  These could include a new floor, kitchen and bathroom upgrades.  These would be done by a professional.  Three bids would need to be received.  There are funds being held for a new bubble.  The bubble is in good shape and should last a few more years.  
· Larry believes in putting the club’s money in safe investments such as term deposits. 
Office Manager’s Report
· General discussion regarding members that are violating the club rules.  Rae plans to issue one week suspensions as per the guidelines in the club rules.  Rae does not need Board approval for this.  
· One of the duties of the staff is to go into the bubble once an hour to ensure there are no unpaid guests playing on the courts.  Apparently, this has been happening.  Action Item:  Rae is to set up a schedule for staff to check the bubble on an hourly basis to ensure that they check on unpaid guests or members not following club rules.  There should be a written confirmation each hour.  
· Action Item:  Rae to set up a sign in sheet for guests that include writing down the driver’s license of guests and ensure that staff does this. 
· Eva Lam will represent the club on January 22nd at the rules clinic.  The meeting is being held at the Burnaby Tennis Club. 
· Staff is aware of the procedures regarding salting the walkway and entrances when there are icy conditions outside.  
· Tournament dates.  Could we get dates ASAP as members can book on these courts shortly.  
· For the tournament:  permanent bookings that weekend – February 1st from 11:00 a.m. to 1:00 p.m. on courts 1 and 2.  February 2nd from 9:00 p.m. to 11 p.m., courts 2 to 5 are booked.  We should work around those dates for the tournament.
Head Pro Report 

· Junior Development.  A new session has begun and will continue until mid April.  There is always a good turnout of keen youngsters.  All of them are from Burnaby.
· New Box Ladder.  Starting a new session in 2 weeks.  Some late joining new members have expressed interest. 
· Tennis BC Tournament.  The dates should be posted on the website to alert members.  The dates are January 31st – February 2nd.
· Men’s League Meeting.  January 28th at Capilano Tennis Club.  I will attend as we have no current League Director. 
· Men’s night.  Consistently getting 50 participants.  There are a few more women attending regularly.
Communications Director

· The directors are interested in adding a communications role to one of the Director’s roles.  One suggestion was to add it to the Director at Large role or see if any staff would be able to do this.  
E Mail regarding the 24 hour rule 

· An e mail was received from a club member to advise the Board of a survey that had been conducted to change the 24 hour club rule.  There were no signatures attached to the survey results.     Val will contact the member.
CPR/AED, Giga Sports, Burnaby Data Report 

· George is working with Giga sports to capture information regarding the use of the courts by Burnaby residents.   It appears that Burnaby residents use the courts more often than others.  33% of the early birds are Burnaby Residents, Juniors – 80%, Glen’s pro lessons – 67%, Shelly’s pro lessons – 60%, Rae’s pro lessons 70%, men’s night – 63%.  The 24 hour booking is hard to get data at this time.  The current utilization of Burnaby residents appears to be approx. 58%.  

· A report to the City of Burnaby is required in April.  George is to contact the City of Burnaby regarding this.  He will have the data in one month.  

Financial Statements

· The revenue and expenses statement was reviewed.  Copy attached to the minutes.  
Larry
· Eng Choo asked George if the Board was going to have a dinner or a recognition social for recognizing Larry’s history and service to the Club.  It will be decided by the new Board. 

Next Meeting 

· Annual General Meeting – February 26th, 2014
